
 
 

September Coalition Meeting 
 

Thursday, September 15, 2022 

9:30-11:00 AM 

----Meeting Minutes---- 

 Introductions and community sharing  

o Reference page 3 of the notes for the full list of coalition members in attendance. 

 Safe Kids and teen driving program update 

o A presentation was shared on the structuring of the Safety Center at Children’s Wisconsin 
and the Safe Kids Coalition and teen driving program. You can reference by following: 
https://www.safekidswi.org/SEWI coalition meeting materials Safety Center 
Presentation. 

 Water safety grant update 

o The water safety grant wrapped up in September. The water safety group was successful in 
building the life jacket loaner station at the McKinley Marina. Open water and boat safety 
education was provided in various communities and in a variety of settings this past 
summer. This group will start meeting again in the spring.  

 September updates: 

o CPS week: Sept 19th – 25th  

o There will be a Facebook post on the Safe Kids WI page about counterfeit car seats. 

The group discussed what counterfeit car seats look like and how to respond when 

you see them. Questions discussed are in the notes on page The Children’s 

Wisconsin blog on counterfeit car seats can be found at this link.  

o Hybrid CPST course- Madison pilot  

o The hybrid course is being piloted in Madison first. It will be shared with the 

coalition when the hybrid course is being offered in Milwaukee.  

October updates: 

o Fire Safety Prevention Week- October 9th-15th  

o The theme this year is “Fire won’t wait. Plan your escape” Materials can be found at 

this link. 

o Oak Creek, Pewaukee, and Wauwatosa Fire Departments are running the 

neighborhood sweeps program this fall. Smoke detectors and carbon monoxide 

detectors will be provided to families in need.  

 

https://www.safekidswi.org/SEWI
https://childrenswi.org/newshub/stories/fake-car-seat-?fbclid=IwAR1VxkZwP8wySzih37t18TXTBSL80mPqcg_7zwDgZlwL9oiLmXKZwK4ML3w
https://www.nfpa.org/Events/Events/Fire-Prevention-Week/Educate


 

o International Walk to School Day- Wednesday, October 12th  

o Please share how you are celebrating Walk to School Day locally with the coalition. 

The Milwaukee Police Department is unable to partner with the schools this year, 

but will look to partner for this event next year. 

o CPST course- Oct 18th-22nd Greenfield Fire Department 

o This course is now full and registration has closed. 

November updates: 

o National Injury Prevention Day: November 18th  

 Children’s Wisconsin and other local partners will be displaying green lights outside 

of their buildings to celebrate National Injury Prevention Day. Coalition members 

are encouraged to participate as well! If you want to wear green at the next meeting 

we will take a group picture to share on Facebook.  

o Teen driving Trunk Junk Campaign  

 Trunk Junk is an educational campaign used to teach teens about emptying out the 
junk in their car and replacing them with safety materials. Schools are encouraged 
to host an event at their school to help teens get their cars ready for winter. Safety 
kits will be provided to the first 20 schools who sign up. The kits include: educational 
and promotional materials, mini flashlights, ice scrapers, tire gauges, gift cards, 
jumper cables, first aid kits, and winter hats. To learn more information and to 
register for the event click https://www.safekidswi.org/SEWI  Teen Driving Trunk 
Junk Campaign.  

December updates:  

 Teen driving train-the-trainer in early December 

o Children’s Wisconsin is partnering with Impact Teen Driver to host a virtual train-the-trainer 
workshop on December 8th from 10:00am-12:00 pm. This training is for partners looking to 
educate drivers about teen driving safety. Partners who typically attend include: first 
responders, health professionals, and educators.  
 

 Scheduled in person events for the remainder of 2022  

o No events scheduled at this time.  

 Resume guest speakers in 2023 

o If there are topics you are interested in having guest speakers on please send them to 
Ashley.  

 Holiday party and strategic planning meeting in January  

o In January the coalition will meet to have a fun holiday party and to start working on a 
strategic plan for 2023.  

 Coalition sharing- what would you like to see out of the coalition? 

Next Meeting: November 17th 9:30-11:00 am 

 

https://www.safekidswi.org/SEWI


Extended Notes 

Counterfeit car seat questions and comments: 

 Do we have a program if parents come with these and need another car seat? Not currently. 

 Distributors are responsible for these seats, even though they are not the manufacturer 

 Parents will be frustrated if they purchase these seats 

 Are the sellers providing car seat testing--- 

o No, there is not testing 

o There are no weight or height limits on the seat/no labels/no certification, etc. 

 Ratings---not allowed to take baby home from the hospital 

Send the link to any counterfeit car seats you see Ian Nunn from the Consumer Product Safety 

Commission at inunn@cpsc.gov  

 Blog- https://childrenswi.org/newshub/stories/fake-car-seat-

?fbclid=IwAR1VxkZwP8wySzih37t18TXTBSL80mPqcg_7zwDgZlwL9oiLmXKZwK4ML3w  

 

Coalition Members in Attendance:  

 Emily Siegrist, Penfield Children’s Center 

 Ashley Mahnke, Children’s Wisconsin 

 Cody Xiong, Wauwatosa Fire Department 

 Ashley Tracy, Children’s Wisconsin  

 Shoua Vang, Wauwatosa Health Department 

 Jane Howard, Children’s Wisconsin 

 Barbara Kadrich, Wauwatosa Fire 

 Kathy Platt, retired community member 

 Maisie Williams, Children’s Wisconsin 

 Jenny Nielson, St Mary’s Burn Unit 

 Kim Kringle—Franklin Health Department 

 Lisa Heines—Aurora Medical Center—Summit 

 Ian-Consumer Product Safety Commission 

 Mary Beth Tyson, Wauwatosa Health Department 

 Rae Stewart, Oak Creek health Department 

 Abbie Van Handel, Cudahy Health Department 

 Kailyn Dorniak, South Milwaukee/St Francis health Department 

 Joey McMahon, Northshore Health Department 

 Heather SaucedoGreendale Health Department 

 Kendra Schmitt, Easter Seals and Healthy Babies 

 Natalie Nichols, 16 Street Community Health Center 

 Lona Long-Velasco, Community Services 

 Beverly Moore, Safe Haven—supervised visitations—CPST 

 Krista Verduzco—parenting network 

 Patti Stritesky, Walworth County Public Health  

 Eve Cluder, Walworth County Public Health  

 Sarah Clemons- Racine Health Department  

mailto:inunn@cpsc.gov
https://childrenswi.org/newshub/stories/fake-car-seat-?fbclid=IwAR1VxkZwP8wySzih37t18TXTBSL80mPqcg_7zwDgZlwL9oiLmXKZwK4ML3w
https://childrenswi.org/newshub/stories/fake-car-seat-?fbclid=IwAR1VxkZwP8wySzih37t18TXTBSL80mPqcg_7zwDgZlwL9oiLmXKZwK4ML3w

